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July 17, 2019 
 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700  
Toronto, Ontario  
M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
  
Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas) 
 Ontario Energy Board (Board) File No.:  EB-2019-0012 
 Ladysmith Storage Pool  
  
On June 13, 2019 the Board received a letter of comment for the above noted 
application from Mr. Gary Robbins of Robbins Farms. In that letter of comment           
Mr. Robbins indicated concerns that the existing lane way on the Ladysmith site has 
caused drainage issues and that additional development on the Ladysmith site could 
lead to further drainage issues.  Mr. Robbins requested that assurances be given, and 
plans provided for how the water drainage issue will be addressed and mitigated.  
 
On July 12, 2019 Enbridge Gas met with Mr. Robbins on the Ladysmith site. At that 
meeting Mr. Robbins showed Enbridge Gas his area of concern. The area of concern is 
a naturally occurring lower elevation spot located adjacent to the existing laneway which 
provides access to the Ladysmith site. Upon initial inspection of the land, it does not 
appear as though the drainage issue is caused by the Ladysmith project. However,      
in order to understand the cause of the drainage issue and to address Mr. Robbins’ 
concern, Enbridge Gas has retained a drainage contractor to survey the area and 
determine potential solutions to mitigate the drainage issue.  
 
Please contact me if you have any questions.   
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
(Original Signed) 
 
Joel Denomy 
Technical Manager 
 
Cc: Mr. Gary Robbins, Robbins Farms 


